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Saturday June 23rd Hallmark of Harmony in Concert 7pm 
 
 
 
 
Seven times gold medal-winning Barbershop chorus 
‘Hallmark of Harmony’ will be travelling down from 
Sheffield to entertain us.  Joining the show line-up will 
be gold medal quartet ‘The Emerald Guard’, and our 
local  Banbury chorus ‘5Ways’.  It promises to be a 
spectacular evening, culminating with nearly 100 singers 
on stage!! 
 

Friday June 29th Patronal Festival Service 7.30pm 
We don’t have to be perfect for God to work through us; 
he can work through us, faults and all, as he did with 
Peter and Paul. It is quite significant that King’s Sutton 
Parish Church is dedicated to these two really powerful 
and important figures. We remember them on June 29th 
which is when we celebrate their lives and works at our 
Patronal Festival. Our Festival Sung Eucharist starts at 
7.30pm, and the Celebrant will be Fr. Oliver Coss from 
Northampton. So do come along and join us.  
 

Saturday June 30th Forward in Faith Day – 11.00am start 
A tour of three churches – our Parish Church, Adderbury 
and Bloxham, including Bloxham Museum (see article 
inside). 



From the Registers 
 
Weddings: 
April 21st   Philip Lee Prichard & Amy Dawn Joines 
 
Funerals: 
April 18th  Robert Sutton 
May 16th Ann Vera Woodward 
 
Celebration of Light    
Since the last newsletter, the floodlighting has been sponsored to remember: 
 
May 10th Edward David Smith 
June 7th R. F. d’Erlanger – In Memoriam 
June 30th Margaret Nutt 
June 30th  Josephine Marsden 
 

If you would like to sponsor the floodlights of the church to remember an 
anniversary or other significant event in your family, please either contact 
Stephen Allday (811473) or take a form from the ledge just inside the church. 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
 

Church Fabric: Update 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Church Fabric: Update 

 

From Fr. Roger: 
 
Another month passes! I miss the events going on around the village as, I 
think, most people miss me. Obviously events like the Artsweek, but also of 
course liturgical occasions. Also, I am sorry that Father John is not too well. 
Medically there are all sorts of appointments. It is a busy business being ill! I 
am immensely grateful for all the help of neighbours and friends who descend 
from London and Spain, parishioners, and the folk who came to cut the grass. 
 
The work on the icon continues slowly. I hear the windows look splendid and I 
have finally had an idea of sorting out an image of S. Rumbold. Hopefully I will 
have more news in July. 
 
**Fr. Roger has asked that no-one contacts him directly. He is not currently 
looking at e-mails, answering phone calls or having visitors. Please talk to Dee 
Thobourne about any church matters that you feel need urgent attention. 
 
 



Repairs and Conservation of the windows and masonry surrounds:  
 
Holy Well Glass is now entering the home stretch in making improvements to 

our windows and masonry surrounds. One half of the 
scaffolding inside the church has already been removed and 
the rest is due to be dismantled on 14th June; this is a couple 
of weeks later than was planned due to additional work 
identified regarding metal and masonry deterioration when 
removing some of the windows back to their 
workshops in Wells, Somerset.  

  
Nave roof: C J Charles Contractors have now completed the 
repairs to the Nave roof and any leaks appear to have been 
plugged; so no more buckets or umbrellas required!  
 

******* 
 

Dee’s Dee-lights 
 

It takes more than snow, 
rain and scaffolding to stop 
these monthly Saturday 
morning social get-togethers 
from taking place! They 
come from far and near to 
be a part of this successful 
formula, as you can see from these latest pictures. 
However Dee’s Dee-lights is now taking a summer break 
but watch out for dates in the autumn.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Forward In Faith, Peterborough to visit King’s Sutton 
 
The Peterborough Diocesan branch of Forward In Faith is to visit this parish on 
30th June 2018. They exist to support the Society of St. Wilfred & St. Hilda in 
upholding and expressing the Catholic faith in the Church of England, and 
encourage men and women of all ages who value that inheritance to join us. But 
you certainly don't have to be a member of Forward In Faith to come to a 
service or an event sponsored by the Society - everyone is welcome. 

 

We value tradition but are forward-looking and seek to be a good model for 
generous disagreement within the Church. We hold fast to the faith once 
delivered to the saints and received by the Universal Church while reaching out 
to other Christians of differing convictions and seeking ways of mutual co-
operation wherever they may be found.  
 
Bishop of the Society: The Right Revd Norman Banks 
Biography: The present Bishop of Richborough is Norman 
Banks, who was consecrated in Southwark Cathedral on 16th  
June 2011. He was formerly the incumbent of Walsingham, 
Houghton and the Barshams in the diocese of Norwich, and 
before that incumbent of St. Paul Cullercoats in Tynemouth. 
 
Bishop’s Representative    

Fr. Oliver Coss SSC, All Saints’ Church, Northampton. 

 

The timetable for the Forward in Faith Day at King's Sutton: 
 

11.00 am Mass at King’s Sutton 

12.30 pm Lunch in Church Room (bring own packed lunch) 

1.30 pm Leave for Adderbury  

1.45 pm Adderbury Church 

2.15 pm Leave for Bloxham 

2.30 pm Bloxham Church and Museum  

4.00 pm Return to Kings Sutton – tea  

5.00 pm Depart 

 
 

For any enquiries / information please contact John Chilver 01296 711974 

http://www.richborough.org.uk/


 



 

CAN YOU HELP? 
 
Would you like comfortable pews in the Parish Church?  
 

We have a beautiful church but we cannot claim that 
the pews are very comfortable! A dedicated group 
has started work on a project to make comfortable 
cushions to fit all the pews in King’s Sutton Parish 

Church.  This is a big task and they would be very grateful for offers of help from 
any part of the community. You don’t have to be a regular churchgoer and no 
experience is necessary, there are a variety of tasks.  
 
At the moment the group meets each Thursday morning 
in the Church Room at 10.00 am so just come along, or 
contact Carole on 01295 811134 for more information. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

TOWER BELL RINGERS WANTED 
 
King’s Sutton Parish Church has a ring of 8 bells in its tower but not enough 
ringers to ring all of them. The Church is keen to build up the bell ringing 
numbers so that the bells can be heard more often than at present.  
 
Do you think you can help? You do not have to be a 
regular churchgoer to take part, but it would help if 
you could commit to ringing most Sunday 
mornings from 10 o’clock.. 
 
If interested please contact Dee on 01295 
811961 for more information. 
 
 
 



 
To think about………. 
 
  
 
 
 
 

 
 
Children and families 
 

PARENT AND TODDLER WORSHIP is at 9.30am every Friday during term time. 
We are in church for a short simple service and then play and chat in the Church 
Room.   
 

FAMILY SERVICES: Please see the calendar overleaf. 
 

 
 
 
 

Services at Newbottle: Contact David Morgan (811404 for confirmation) 
 

June 3rd Trinity 1 Sung Eucharist 9.30 am 

June 10th Trinity 2 Matins 9.30 am 

June 17th  Trinity 3 Sung Eucharist 9.30 am 

June 24th  Trinity 4 Matins 9.30 am 

 

 
 
 

“Complete strangers can stand silent next to each other in an elevator and 
not even look each other in the eye. But at a concert, those same strangers 
could find themselves dancing and singing together like best friends. That's 
the power of music.”  
                                                                                                                       (L. Z.  Granderson) 

The Catholic Congregation meets for Mass at 9am each Sunday 
in the Parish Church. 

Fr James Evans is the parish priest:  01295 660592 
 www.sacredheart.btck.co.uk 

 

http://www.sacredheart.btck.co.uk/


Proposed Calendar of Services for June 2018 
Please check with notice  board in church or contact the Warden 

Fri 1  

Sat 2 Wedding 1.30pm 

Sun 3 Trinity 1: 11am Sung Mass; 6pm Evensong 

Mon 4  

Tues 5 S Boniface: 9.30am Mass 

Weds 6  

Thurs 7  

Fri 8 Thomas Ken:9.30am Parents & Toddlers’ Worship 

Sat 9 S Columba 

Sun 10 Trinity 2:  8am Mass; 11am Sung Mass; 6pm Evensong 

Mon 11 S Barnabas 

Tues 12 9.30am Mass 

Weds 13  

Thurs 14  

Fri 15 9.30am Parents & Toddlers’ Worship; pm Wedding 

Sat 16  

Sun 17 Trinty 3: 11am Sung Mass; 6pm Evensong 

Mon 18  

Tues 19 9.30am Mass 

Weds 20  

Thurs 21  

Fri 22 S Alban: 9.30am Parents & Toddlers’ Worship 
Sat 23 S Etheldreda 

Sun 24 The Birth of John the Baptist: 8am Mass; 10am Family Worship;  
11am Sung Mass; 6pm Evensong 

Mon 25  

Tues 26 9.30am Mass 

Weds 27  

Thurs 28  

Fri 29 SS Peter & Paul: 9.30am Parents & Toddlers’ Worship;  
7.30pm Patronal Festival Sung Mass 

Sat 30  
 

Contact: Churchwarden Dee Thobourne - 811961 

Website: http://kingssuttonchurch.weebly.com 

 

http://kingssuttonchurch.weebly.com/

